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VORSITZENDER DES VORSTANDS 

Mr. Jeroen Dijsseibloem 
Minister of Finance 
Korte Voorhout 7, Postbus 20201 
NL-2511 CW s'-Gravenhage 
Netherlands 

6th November 2015 

Dear Mr. Dijsselbloem, 

As you can take from the press, we discovered non-explicable CO2 
values when detemiining the CO2 emissions for the type approvals of 
several vehicles. To our current knowledge approximately 800.000 
vehicles of the Volkswagen Group are concemed by this. 

To the extent CO2 values respectively fuel consumption are relevant for 
the taxation, this could affect taxes or other public charges already 
assessed or to be assessed. We would like to inform you and the taxing 
authorities which are subordinated to your ministry also in the name of 
the Group companies Audi AG, SEAT S.A. and Skoda Auto a.s. —that 
this could also be the case in your country. 

For the time being, due to the complexity of the subject, it is not possible 
to reliably evaluate the discrepancies of the CO2 values. Volkswagen 
intends to correct& classify the CO2 values of the relevant vehicles of 
the Volkswagen Group as soon as possible. Volkswagen therefore has 
already been in cornmunication with the competent regulatory 
authorities. ft is certain already now that the safety of the vehicles is not 
negatively affected. 

Volkswagen will inform the tax authorities in all relevant countries about 
the new CO2 values as soon as they are available. The Volkswagen 
Group guarantees that potential additional taxes will be settled by 
Volkswagen Group. We would be grateful if also you would be willing to 
allow if necessary through legal or administrative measures — that the 
competent tax authorities do not impose any potential additional public 
charges to our customers but rather to Volkswagen directly. 

vDLKSWAGEN AKT ENCESCI.L.SLHArr 35436 



For our customers we will set up a multilingual Customer Care Centre 
within the next days which will be available 24 hours a day for all enquiries 
connected to the discovered value deviations. 

Please accept my sincere apologies for the situation we are causing for you 
with this unpleasant matter. I exclusively write to you in the interest of our 
customers in your country. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

• 

Copv  
Ms. Melanie Schultz van Haegen-Maas Geesteranus, Minister for Infrastructure and the 
Environment 


	Page 1
	Page 2

